
  

Weekly News Friday 19th May 2023 
 

  

Week 5 Summer Term 1  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I am delighted to announce that we are launching 

our new school website today 

www.saltergateschools.co.uk which I hope you will 

find easy to navigate and full of useful information. 

Please do have a look at our Friends of Saltergate 

Schools section and consider getting involved! 

 

We are also launching a completely new Facebook 

page where you can follow our latest news and see 

what the children have been doing 

ww.facebook.com/SaltergateSchoolsHarrogate 

 

Please do follow us and support the schools in 

sharing all of the exciting activities which keep us 

busy! 

 

Have a lovely weekend, 
 

Jo Hall 
 

 

Wellbeing Day 

Next Thursday will be Well-being Day - all children 

can wear comfortable/PE clothes so they are 

prepared for whatever activities that may be 

planned. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Safeguarding 

If you are worried about any safeguarding situations, 

or you feel a child is being harmed you should 

contact Mrs Jo Hall (Designated Safeguarding Lead) 

or Mrs Judith Hollywood (Deputy Designated 

Safeguarding Lead) to share your information. 

 

If you want to remain anonymous you can report 

concerns through the North Yorkshire Safeguarding 

Children Partnership website click here.  

Or phone 01609 780780 

It’s everyone’s responsibility to work together to 

keep children safe. 

 
ParentPay 
Can we please remind ALL parents to regularly log into 
your ParentPay account and check that you do not have 
any outstanding debit balances.  This could be for school 
lunches, Tuck, Nursery or Gateways fees, Trips, Rewards 
events etc.  If you do not have a ParentPay login, please 
can you see Mrs Coates in the Infant Office. 
 
 
FOSS – Friends of Saltergate School 
We are keen to hear if anyone has any amazing ideas for 
fundraising. Everyone is welcome to join us at any of our 
meetings, keep a look out in the newsletter for the next 
date. 
If you would like to express an interest in coming to a 
meeting or have any amazing ideas you would like to share, 
then please contact us at FOSS@saltergateschools.co.uk. 
Alternatively, please feel free to jot an idea on the form 
here. 

 
 

http://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/SaltergateSchoolsHarrogate
https://www.safeguardingchildren.co.uk/about-us/worried-about-a-child/
mailto:FOSS@saltergateschools.co.uk
https://forms.office.com/e/m1M8ePsSH4


 

 

New email address 

We have a new email address, moving to one 

address for Saltergate. Please use 

admin@saltergateschools.co.uk.  

Previous Infantadmin and Junioradmin emails are 

no longer being managed. 
You may still receive some emails twice if you have 

children in both the infant and junior schools however 

both will come from ‘Saltergate-Schools-Admin'.  

Thank you. 

 

Headlice – detection & treatments 

Please click here  

 

 
 

We have been made aware of a free counselling 
service for children and young people, that you may 
be eligible for. Please have a look at the link below: 

Home - Stop.Breathe.Think 
(stopbreathethink.org.uk) 

 
 

 North Yorkshire Police have released information about 
the dangers of Nitrous Oxide. Click here to find out 
more information. 

  
   

Infants 
Who is sitting on our Golden Bench?  

Coelho (Y2) Kione and Rocco  
Percival (Y2) Callum and Erind  
Bright (Y1) Elle and Lydia  
Jeffers (Y1) Ariella and Lacey  
Donaldson (Rec) Arthur and Avarose  
Adeola (Rec) Edie and Harrison 

 

Juniors 

Who are the ‘work stars’ of the week? 
Kipling (Y6) James Pullman (Y6) Max 

Cowell (Y6) Ivan 

Tolkien (Y5) Freddie Potter (Y5) Marcus 

Morpurgo (Y4) Ruby Rowling (Y4) Oscar 

Walliams (Y3) Riley Dahl (Y3) Lilah 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:admin@saltergateschools.co.uk
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/38370465-98fc-4596-9798-632e9c1bc44a/headlice.docx.pdf
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.stopbreathethink.org.uk&umid=59537FB7-F7F2-9305-AA2A-ACB70A2BBAB1&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-60a42a2f69acadfc2b8f4feba5e3c97099945d78
https://imsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com/wis/clicktime/v1/query?url=https%3a%2f%2fwww.stopbreathethink.org.uk&umid=59537FB7-F7F2-9305-AA2A-ACB70A2BBAB1&auth=de41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-60a42a2f69acadfc2b8f4feba5e3c97099945d78
https://www.northyorkshirecommunitymessaging.co.uk/Alerts/A/85595/A-warning-about-the-dangers-of-Nitrous-Oxide


 

Saltergate Superstars 
Reception  

  
Adeola- We have well and truly immersed ourselves in 

our minibeasts topic. We know some super facts and 

have enjoyed making minibeasts and designing homes 

for them. William has gone the extra mile with his 

drawing and writing. Great job Adeola class! Keep it up! 

 

Donaldson - We have loved learning about minibeasts and 

insects. Well done to Hattie and Evelyn for producing these 

wonderful pieces of artwork! 

 

Year 1  
  

                        
 

 

 

  Bright – The children have continued to bring in extra 
mile linked to the Coronation. An extra special well done 
to Elle who achieved second place in a local competition 

to design a crown. 

Jeffers – Science knowledge organiser out this week! 
This week we have continued our Jack and the beanstalk 

topic. The children have enjoyed sorting seeds, turning our 
reading area into a castle and making Lego castles and 

beanstalks.  

Year 2  

 
                                      

Percival- We haven’t had any extra mile work this week, 
but Freddie shared with us some work he created about 

his trip to Barcelona. Well done Freddie it was really 
interesting. 

Coelho – We’ve had lots of splendid ‘Extra Mile’ learning 
brought in this week, all based on King Charles III’s 
Coronation. Well done everybody! We’ve also had some 
astonishing news from Ethan, as he took part in an adult park 
run and ran 5km in 26minutes! Now that is AMAZING! 



Year 3  

  

Dahl- This marvellous individual went the ‘extra mile’ 
this week in Dahl Class when he brought in his collection 
of wonderful coins. They linked perfectly to our maths 

topic on money. Super job – well done! 
 

Walliams - Unfortunately, we’ve had no extra mile work this 

week. However, that hasn’t stopped us getting creative in 

class. Here are some of our Year 3 shadow puppets in action! 

Year 4  

  

Morpurgo- The coronation craze has continued in class 

this week.  Super learning!  

Rowling - It has been lovely to see more photos of children's 
coronation celebrations! Many of our children enjoyed 

parties with their families with lots of food and tea! How 
tasty does this tea party look at Cianna’s!  

 

Year 5  

                             

 

 

Potter-  
Jack made this fantastic ‘traditional’ Mayan person.  

 

Tolkien- after some golf inspired extra mile work this week 

we managed to set up for our virtual Tri-Gold competition 

and have a run-through! We have some excellent golfers and 

are excited to see the results next week! 



Year 6  
                     
                      

                                 

Kipling – thank you to Grace who made everyone in 

Kipling a delicious cookie to say well-done for 

completing their SATS. 

Unfortunately, we were so keen to eat them that we 

forgot to take an actual photograph. You will just have 

to believe us – they were delicious. 

Pullman – Lauren made a lovely fact poster about Frida 
Kahlo. Really well done and a lot of care went into this. 

              

 

 
Cowell – Thank you to the super-talented Bella for this 

wonderful Frida Kahlo inspired artwork.   
Well done, Bella- this is amazing! 

 

 

 

 

 



Important Dates and Information 

 

Class photographs Tuesday 23rd May, all day 

Well-being Day  25th May 2023 

Coffee Morning- The Hub 7th June 2023, 9-10am 

Deadline for payments of Countryside Day trip (Year 4) Friday 26th May  

Open Mornings-  

Tuesday 13 June – 9:15am and 10:15am 

Thursday 6 July – 9:15am and 10:15am 

Please contact the school office to book a slot 

Countryside Day - Year 4 13th June 2023 - Letter – Click here  

Harrogate Tag Rugby Festival  23rd  June 2023 12-3PM 

Year 6 – Leavers Information Link to hoodie order form click here - Letter – Click here 

Gateways children moving to Nursery Click here 

Year 5 RSE letter Click here 

World Immunisation Week Click here 

Important Information regarding School Gates Click here  

Year 1 Reading books Click here  

Year 5 Waterpark trip (Residential trip when the children 
move into Year 6) 

Click here 

Summer 2023 Lunch menu  Summer Menu available here 
Price increase letter 

Operation Encompass (Domestic Abuse support) Click here for details 

Year 4 – Multiplication tables check  
Information for parents 

Information for parents click here  

Children with special dietary requirements Please complete the form by clicking here 

CEOP helping 4–7-year-olds be safer online  www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/   

Permission to attend school trips  https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A   

Permission to have photos taken  https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ   

Permission to walk home (Year 5 & 6 ONLY)  https://bit.ly/3wn01U1  
Absences from school exceptional circumstances (one off 
event which is unavoidable)  

Pupil Leave of Absence Request | Saltergate Schools  

If your child needs to have regular medication such as an 
asthma inhaler, please complete this form  

https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE  

Staffing List: 2022-2023 UPDATE  https://bit.ly/3uKoT86  

Term Dates: 2022-2023  https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG  
Pupil Premium (Free School Meals) - This is different to 
Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) that children Reception 
to Year 2 receive  

 

https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/13efdc03-dcdd-43d7-9d3d-0bda674d5fd2/year-4-countryside-live-2023.pdf.pdf
https://forms.office.com/e/BsuFUG0zsK
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/971f39f1-4894-4d6c-895c-cbaee7fc4817/world-immunisation-week-ap-2023.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/aa75c4db-649e-412b-ace5-9bd784758f31/gates-letter.pdf
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/letters/
http://bit.ly/3FJIYB6
http://bit.ly/3YJoBdC
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/98f67a8a-c488-4c6a-8f81-502718ec20f5/school-lunch-increase-jan-2023.docx.pdf
https://primarysite-prod-sorted.s3.amazonaws.com/saltergate-infant-school/UploadedDocument/a9b5e189-5b82-4f01-981a-9136d5828550/operation-encompass-letter-to-parents.pdf
http://bit.ly/3E4rH3M
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=mM5H0XdBpUW_zC8xlh2--0ITozX5NMRKsCyh0aIBoidUMVlSUEExWEVPQVdSVkFCTkgwVEJEMVNZMS4u
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/4_7/
https://forms.office.com/r/G9VzHbj95A
https://forms.office.com/r/egMpHwrQnQ
https://bit.ly/3wn01U1
https://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/pupil-leave-of-absence-request/
https://forms.office.com/r/zScm8baXvE
https://bit.ly/3uKoT86
https://bit.ly/3MOqZdG


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  


